
Common Council Agenda Item 
Meeting Date: April 4, 2024
Agenda Item: Air Sock replacement in lap pool area of WAFC 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Kevin Boehm, kboehm@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0122 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what when, where, why) 

The air sock in the lap pool is an integral component of the air handling system for the pool facility. The 
current air sock is original and has exceeded its expected life span and the component cannot be repaired 
much longer. A replacement is needed. Staff contacted the following vendors for quotes: ADC Tubes, 
Hatcher and Associates, Glacier Group, King Bag and Manufacturing and Vyron Corporation. We received 
2 quotes back: Vyron Corporation in the amount of $17,850 and Hatcher and Associates for $12,655.00. 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

March 20, 2024 Park Board approved the action and recommended to take to Common Council on April 4, 
2024 for council approval.

FINANCIAL IMPACT 
(If none, state N/A) 

$12,655.00 from WAFC capital equipment budget 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
I recommend purchasing the product from Hatcher and Associates for $12,655.00. This product is a direct 
replacement of the current air sock and doesn’t need new hardware or hanging system. 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED 
(If none, state N/A) 

1. Vyron Corporation.pdf
2. Hatchell and Associates
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